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Then she came down from the tree and rent her clothes and said, 'O villain, if these be thy dealings with me before my eyes, how dost thou when
thou art absent from me?' Quoth he, 'What aileth thee?' and she said, 'I saw thee swive the woman before my very eyes.' 'Not so, by Allah!' cried he.
'But hold thy peace till I go up and see.' So he climbed the tree and no sooner did he begin to do so than up came the lover [from his hiding-place]
and taking the woman by the legs, [fell to swiving her]. When the husband came to the top of the tree, he looked and beheld a man swiving his
wife. So he said, 'O strumpet, what doings are these?' And he made haste to come down from the tree to the ground; [but meanwhile the lover had
returned to his hiding- place] and his wife said to him, 'What sawest thou?' 'I saw a man swive thee,' answered he; and she said, 'Thou liest; thou
sawest nought and sayst this but of conjecture.'.Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..All this while Meimoun's eye was upon her and
presently he said to her, 'Harkye, Tuhfeh! Sing to me.' But Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him and said, 'Desist, O Meimoun. Thou sufferest not
Tuhfeh to pay heed unto us.' Quoth he, 'I will have her sing to me.' And words waxed between them and Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him. Then she
shook and became like unto the Jinn and taking in her hand a mace of stone, said to him, 'Out on thee! What art thou that thou shouldst bespeak us
thus? By Allah, but for the king's worship and my fear of troubling the session and the festival and the mind of the Sheikh Iblis, I would assuredly
beat the folly out of thy head!' When Meimoun heard these her words, he rose, with the fire issuing from his eyes, and said, 'O daughter of Imlac,
what art thou that thou shouldst outrage me with the like of this talk?' 'Out on thee, O dog of the Jinn,' replied she, 'knowest thou not thy place?' So
saying, she ran at him and offered to strike him with the mace, but the Sheikh Iblis arose and casting his turban on the ground, said, 'Out on thee, O
Meimoun! Thou still dost with us on this wise. Wheresoever thou art present, thou troubleth our life! Canst thou not hold thy peace till thou goest
forth of the festival and this bride-feast (222) be accomplished? When the circumcision is at an end and ye all return to your dwelling-places, then
do as thou wilt. Out on thee, O Meimoun! Knowest thou not that Imlac is of the chiefs of the Jinn? But for my worship, thou shouldst have seen
what would have betided thee of humiliation and punishment; but by reason of the festival none may speak. Indeed thou exceedest: knowest thou
not that her sister Wekhimeh is doughtier than any of the Jinn? Learn to know thyself: hast thou no regard for thy life?'.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the
Physician Douban xi.? ? ? ? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive air..?
? ? ? ? And high is my repute, for that I wounded aforetime My lord, (215) whom God made best of all the treaders of the clay..Melik (El) Ez Zahir
Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers of Police, ii. 117..45. Ali Shir (230) and Zumurrud dlxix.? ? ? ? ? Yea, wonder-words I
read therein, my trouble that increased And caused emaciation wear my body to a shred..?OF LOOKING TO THE ISSUES OF AFFAIRS..? ? ? ? ?
And when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth they, "or live, that we may hope again thy sight?".?STORY OF KHELBES
AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..Quoth Jesus (on whom be peace!), 'Had these dealt prudently, they had taken thought for
themselves; but they neglected the issues of events; for that whoso acteth prudently is safe and conquereth, (252) and whoso neglecteth precaution
perisheth and repenteth.' Nor," added the vizier," is this more extraordinary nor goodlier than the story of the king, whose kingdom was restored to
him and his wealth, after he had become poor, possessing not a single dirhem.".? ? ? ? ? O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery of my pain; My
heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..45. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold cccxl.Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with
"Welcome! Fair welcome!" I hail, iii. 136..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Enchanted Youth vii 3. The Porter and the Three Ladies of Baghdad ix.Then we
sat down on the edge of the estrade and presently I espied a closet beside me; so I looked into it and my friend said to me, 'What seest thou?' Quoth
I, 'I see therein good galore and bodies of murdered folk. Look.' So he looked and said, 'By Allah, we are lost men!' And we fell a-weeping, I and
he. As we were thus, behold, there came in upon us, by the door at which we had entered, four naked men, with girdles of leather about their
middles, and made for my friend. He ran at them and dealing one of them a buffet, overthrew him, whereupon the other three fell all upon him. I
seized the opportunity to escape, what while they were occupied with him, and espying a door by my side, slipped into it and found myself in an
underground chamber, without window or other issue. So I gave myself up for lost and said, 'There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most
High, the Supreme!' Then I looked to the top of the vault and saw in it a range of glazed lunettes; so I clambered up for dear life, till I reached the
lunettes, and I distracted [for fear]. I made shift to break the glass and scrambling out through the frames, found a wall behind them. So I bestrode
the wall and saw folk walking in the road; whereupon I cast myself down to the ground and God the Most High preserved me, so that I reached the
earth, unhurt. The folk flocked round me and I acquainted them with my story..When it was the eleventh day, the viziers betook them early in the
morning to the king's gate and said to him, "O king, the folk are assembled from the king's gate to the gibbet, so they may see [the execution of] the
king's commandment on the youth." So the king bade fetch the prisoner and they brought him; whereupon the viziers turned to him and said to him,
"O vile of origin, doth any hope of life remain with thee and lookest thou still for deliverance after this day?" "O wicked viziers," answered he,
"shall a man of understanding renounce hope in God the Most High? Indeed, howsoever a man be oppressed, there cometh to him deliverance from
the midst of stress and life from the midst of death, [as is shown by the case of] the prisoner and how God delivered him." "What is his story?"
asked the king; and the youth answered, saying, "O king, they tell that.? ? ? ? ? The railers for your loss pretend that I should patient be: 'Away!' I
answer them: ' 'tis I, not you, that feel the pain.'.Like a sun at the end of a cane in a hill of sand, iii. 190..? ? ? ? ? Of patience, thy whilom
endearments again, That I never to any divulged, nor deny.Woman, The Thief and the, i. 278..? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I and the friend who's far
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from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.?STORY OF THE SHARPERS WITH THE MONEY-CHANGER AND THE ASS..? ?
? ? ? b. The Cook's Story (238) cxxi.? ? ? ? ? Yea, "Welcome! Fair welcome to those who draw near!" I called out aloud, as to meet you I flew..? ?
? ? ? For death in your absence to us was decreed; But, when ye came back, we were quickened anew..77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.? ?
? ? ? f. The Lady and her Two Lovers dlxxxi.? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dlxxx.Craft, Women's, ii. 287..Then the old queen
and her daughter and son-in-law embarked in the ship and setting sail, fared on till they came to the land of Mekran. Their arrival there befell at the
last of the day; so they passed the night in the ship, and when the day was near to break, the young king went down from the ship, that he might go
to the bath, and made for the market. As he drew near the bath, the cook met him by the way and knew him; so he laid hands on him and binding
his arms fast behind him, carried him to his house, where he clapped the old shackles on his feet and straightway cast him back into his whilom
place of duresse..? ? ? ? ? i. The Credulous Husband dcccxcviii.Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i. 218..This story
pleased King Shah Bekht and he marvelled thereat; but the vizier said to him, "This story is not more extraordinary than that of the rich man who
married his fair daughter to the poor old man." The king's mind was occupied with the [promised] story and he bade the vizier withdraw to his
lodging. So he [returned to his house and] abode there the rest of the night and the whole of the following day..Then she took leave of me and I of
her, after I had strained her to my bosom and embraced her and we had kissed awhile. So she went away and I abode expecting the appointed day,
till it came, when I arose and went forth, intending for the trysting-place; but a friend of mine met me by the way [and would have me go home
with him. So I accompanied him to his house] and when I came up [into his sitting-chamber] he locked the door on me and went forth to fetch what
we might eat and drink. He was absent till mid-day, then till the hour of afternoon-prayer, whereat I was sore disquieted. Then he was absent till
sundown, and I was like to die of chagrin and impatience; [and indeed he returned not] and I passed my night on wake, nigh upon death, for that the
door was locked on me, and my soul was like to depart my body on account of the tryst..As for the woman, whenas the man went out from her, she
resolved to depart; so she went forth, saying in herself, 'There is no journeying for me in woman's attire.' Then she donned men's apparel, such as is
worn of the pious, and set out and wandered over the earth; nor did she leave going till she entered a certain city. Now the king of that city had an
only daughter in whom he gloried and whom he loved, and she saw the devotee and deeming her a pilgrim youth, said to her father, 'I would fain
have this youth take up his abode with me, so I may learn of him wisdom and renunciation and religion.' Her father rejoiced in this and commanded
the [supposed] pilgrim to take up his sojourn with his daughter in his palace. Now they were in one place and the king's daughter was strenuous to
the utterest in continence and chastity and nobility of mind and magnanimity and devotion to the worship of God; but the ignorant slandered her (5)
and the folk of the realm said, 'The king's daughter loveth the pilgrim youth and he loveth her.'.Man whose Caution was the Cause of his Death,
The, i. 291..?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO BECAME A PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S COMMANDMENT..Uselessness of Endeavour
against Persistent Ill Fortune, Of the, i. 70.When she had made an end of her verses, she folded the letter and delivered it to the nurse, who took it
and went with it to El Abbas. When she gave it to him, he took it and breaking it open, read it and apprehended its purport; and when he came to
the end of it, he swooned away. After awhile, he came to himself and said, "Praised be God who hath caused her return an answer to my letter!
Canst thou carry her another letter, and with God the Most High be thy requital?" Quoth she, "And what shall letters profit thee, seeing she
answereth on this wise?" But he said, "Belike, she may yet be softened." Then he took inkhorn and paper and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ?
u. Prince Behram of Persia and the Princess Ed Detma dxcvii.80. Yehya ben Khalid and the Poor Man cccxci.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of
Sindbad the Sailor cclxix.167. Kemerezzeman and the Jeweller's Wife dcccclxiii.? ? ? ? ? Yea, and how slaves and steeds and good and virgin girls
Were proffered thee to gift, thou hast not failed to cite,.? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with thee lies an old man's anguish to allay, A graybeard
slain, may God make fair his deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cvii.The damsel rejoiced, when the old man
returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the following verses:.When Belekhsha had made an end of her
verses, all present were moved to delight and El Abbas said to her, "Well done, O damsel!" Then he bade the fifth damsel come forward and sing.
Now she was from the land of Syria and her name was Rihaneh; she was surpassing of voice and when she appeared in an assembly, all eyes were
fixed upon her. So she came forward and taking the rebeck (for that she was used to play upon [all manner] instruments) improvised and sang the
following verses:.The Fourth Night of the Month..We abode thus till the setting-in of the time of mid-afternoon, when she said, "Needs must I wash
before I go." Quoth I, "Get water wherewithal we may wash," and pulled out from my pocket about a score of dirhems, thinking to give them to
her; but she said, "I seek refuge with God!" and brought out of her pocket a handful of silver, saying, "But for destiny and that God hath caused the
love of thee fall into my heart, there had not happened that which hath happened." Quoth I, "Take this in requital of that which thou hast spent;"
and she said, "O my lord, by and by, whenas companionship is prolonged between us, thou wilt see if the like of me looketh unto money and gain
or no." Then she took a pitcher of water and going into the lavatory, washed (111) and presently coming forth, prayed and craved pardon of God
the Most High for that which she had done..? ? ? ? ? m. The Goldsmith and the Cashmere Singing- girl dlxxxvi.Fourth Officer's Story, The, ii.
142..? ? ? ? ? Though Fortune whiles to thee belike may be unjust, Her seasons change and man's excused if he transgress..Bihzad, Story of Prince,
i. 99..King who knew the Quintessence of Things, The, i. 230..? ? ? ? ? Whose wits (like mine, alack!) thou stalest and whose hearts With shafts
from out thine eyes bewitching thou didst smite..27. Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx.22. El Hejjaj and the three Young Mem ccccxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? Far
though you dwell, I'll ne'er your neighbourhood forget, O friends, whose lovers still for you are stupefied..Sixth Officer's Story, The, ii. 146..40.
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Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih dlxv.As I was passing one day in the market, I found that a thief had broken into the shop of a
money-changer and taken thence a casket, with which he had made off to the burial-grounds. So I followed him thither [and came up to him, as] he
opened the casket and fell a-looking into it; whereupon I accosted him, saying, "Peace be on thee!" And he was startled at me. Then I left him and
went away from him..When the king heard this, he said, 'This proof sufficeth me,' and rising forthright in the night, let bring the youth and the
eunuch. Then he examined the former's throat with a candle and saw [the scar where] it [had been] cut from ear to ear, and indeed the place had
healed up and it was like unto a stretched-out thread. Therewithal the king fell down prostrate to God, [in thanksgiving to Him] for that He had
delivered the prince from all these perils and from the stresses that he had undergone, and rejoiced with an exceeding joy for that he had wrought
deliberately and had not made haste to slay him, in which case sore repentance had betided him. As for the youth," continued the young treasurer,
"he was not saved but because his term was deferred, and on like wise, O king, is it with me; I too have a deferred term, which I shall attain, and a
period which I shall accomplish, and I trust in God the Most High that He will give me the victory over these wicked viziers.".Death, The Man
whose Caution was the Cause of his, i. 291..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, mine eyelids still with tears are ulcered and to you My bowels yearn to be made whole
of all their pain and heat..? ? ? ? ? Were not the darkness (193) still in gender masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing fine,.? ? ? ?
? But rigour still hath waxed on me and changed my case And love hath left me bound, afflicted, weeping-eyed..She abode awaiting him thus till
the end of the month, but discovered no tidings of him neither happened upon aught of his trace; wherefore she was troubled with an exceeding
perturbation and despatching her servants hither and thither in quest of him, abode in the sorest that might be of grief and concern. When it was the
beginning of the new month, she arose in the morning and bidding cry him throughout the city, sat to receive visits of condolence, nor was there
any in the city but betook himself to her, to condole with her; and they were all concerned for her, nothing doubting but she was a man.."Be it as
thou deemest," answered Er Reshid and caused return the damsel to her chamber, saying to her, "The Lady Zubeideh saith thus and thus." Quoth
she, "God requite her for me with good! Indeed, thou dealest equitably, O Commander of the Faithful, in this judgment." And he answered, "Go
now to thy place, and to-morrow we will let bring thy lord." So she kissed the earth and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Compared with thine
enjoyment, the hardest things are light To win and all things distant draw near and easy be..Thou that the dupe of yearning art, how many a melting
wight, iii. 86..? ? ? ? ? The eyes of lovely women are likened unto me; Indeed, amongst the gardens I open many an eye..? ? ? ? ? God to a tristful
lover be light! A man of wit, Yet perishing for yearning and body-worn is he..? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.When they
knew that there was left him no estate that the king might covet, they feared lest he be brought to release him, by the incidence of the vizier's
[good] counsel upon the king's heart, and he return to his former case, so should their plots be marred and their ranks degraded, for that they knew
that the king would have need of that which he had known from that man nor would forget that wherewith he was familiar in him. Now it befell
that a certain man of corrupt purpose (78) found a way to the perversion of the truth and a means of glozing over falsehood and adorning it with a
semblance of fair-seeming and there proceeded from him that wherewith the hearts of the folk were occupied, and their minds were corrupted by
his lying tales; for that he made use of Indian subtleties and forged them into a proof for the denial of the Maker, the Creator, extolled be His might
and exalted be He! Indeed, God is exalted and magnified above the speech of the deniers. He avouched that it is the planets (79) that order the
affairs of all creatures and he set down twelve mansions to twelve signs [of the Zodiac] and made each sign thirty degrees, after the number of the
days of the month, so that in twelve mansions there are three hundred and threescore [degrees], after the number of the days of the year; and he
wrought a scheme, wherein he lied and was an infidel and denied [God]. Then he got possession of the king's mind and the enviers and haters aided
him against the vizier and insinuated themselves into his favour and corrupted his counsel against the vizier, so that he suffered of him that which
he suffered and he banished him and put him away..? ? ? ? ? e. The Barber's Story xxxi.? ? ? ? ? Love no light matter is, O folk, nor are the woe and
care And blame a little thing to brook that unto it pertain..Some days after this, as I stood at the door of my house, there came up to me a young
man, with a chain about his neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God open!" (147)
and he looked at me a long while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would not come to the value of thy turban or thy waistcloth or what
not else of thy raiment, to say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee." "How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such a night, when thou
fellest into peril and the thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my master who reared
me.' So was I the cause of thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and entering my house,
brought him that which God the Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way. And this is my story.'.? ? ? ? ? My friends have not
accustomed me to rigour; for, of old, When I forsook them, they to seek accord did not disdain..113. Noureddin Ali and Sitt el Milah dcccclviii.His
story troubled the Sultan's deputy and he was sore enraged against him; so he drew his sword and smiting him, cut off his head; whereupon one
recited the following verses:.But she said, 'There is a thing wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to
thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her
heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his
nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This
night the king will come in to thee and do thou feign thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen
thanked her and the old woman went away and fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..When the damsel had made an end of her song, El
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Abbas swooned away and they sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there
was on her of linen and clothes and ornaments that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and
symmetry and perfection, such as shamed the crescent moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh)
and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close thine eyes and tune thy lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and
obedience" and taking the lute, tuned its strings and cried out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? But
now unto me of my loves accomplished are joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment regale..Then said
El Abbas to them, "O youths, sit by my arms and my horse till I return." But they answered, saying, "By Allah, thou prolongest discourse with that
which beseemeth not of words! Make haste, or we will go with thy head, for indeed the king purposeth to slay thee and to slay thy comrade and
take that which is with you." When the prince heard this, his skin quaked and he cried out at them with a cry that made them tremble. Then he
sprang upon his horse and settling himself in the saddle, galloped till he came to the king's assembly, when he cried out at the top of his voice,
saying ["To horse,] cavaliers!" And levelled his spear at the pavilion wherein was Zuheir. Now there were about him a thousand smiters with the
sword; but El Abbas fell in upon them and dispersed them from around him, and there abode none in the tent save Zuheir and his vizier..Oft as my
yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me, ii. 228..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth one other than its peer, It winneth not of fortune the wish it
holdeth dear..?STORY OF THE SHARPER AND THE MERCHANTS..31. The Scavenger and the Noble Lady of Baghdad cclxxxii.? ? ? ? ? a.
The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.So the prince's father and his uncle and his mother and the grandees of the realm repaired to his tomb and the
princess made lamentation over him, crying aloud. She abode by the tomb a whole month; then she let fetch painters and caused them limn her
portraiture and that of the king's son. Moreover, she set down in writing their story and that which had befallen them of perils and afflictions and
set it [together with the pictures], at the head of the tomb; and after a little, they departed from the place. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more
extraordinary, O king of the age, than the story of the fuller and his wife and the trooper and what passed between them.".? ? ? ? ? None, by Allah,
'mongst all creatures, none I love save thee alone! Yea, for I am grown thy bondman, by the troth betwixt us plight..? ? ? ? ? A damsel made for
love and decked with subtle grace; Thou'dst deem the very sun had borrowed from her face..? ? ? ? ? Repression's draught, by cups, from the
beloved's hand I've quaffed; with colocynth for wine she hath me plied..Lewdness, The Pious Woman accused of, ii. 5..So Es Shisban drank off the
cup in his turn and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts!' And he bestowed on her that which was upon him, to wit, a dress of cloth-of-pearl, fringed
with great pearls and rubies and broidered with precious stones, and a tray wherein were fifty thousand dinars. Then Meimoun the Sworder took the
cup and fell to gazing intently upon Tuhfeh. Now there was in his hand a pomegranate-flower and he said to her, 'Sing upon this
pomegranate-flower, O queen of men and Jinn; for indeed thou hast dominion over all hearts.' Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience;' and she
improvised and sang the following verses:.THE SEVENTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..? ? ? ? ? d. The Fourth Officer's Story
dccccxxxiv.?THE KING'S SON WHO FELL IN LOVE WITH THE PICTURE..When she had made an end of her song, she threw the lute from
her hand and wept and lamented. Then she slept awhile and presently awaking, said, "O elder, hast thou what we may eat?" "O my lady," answered
the old man, "there is the rest of the food;" but she said, "I will not eat of a thing I have left. Go down to the market and fetch us what we may eat."
Quoth he, "Excuse me, O my lady; I cannot stand up, for that I am overcome with wine; but with me is the servant of the mosque, who is a sharp
youth and an intelligent. I will call him, so he may buy thee that which thou desirest." "Whence hast thou this servant?" asked she; and he replied,
"He is of the people of Damascus." When she heard him speak of the people of Damascus, she gave a sob, that she swooned away; and when she
came to herself, she said, "Woe's me for the people of Damascus and for those who are therein! Call him, O elder, that he may do our
occasions.".Accordingly El Merouzi repaired to the market and fetching that which he sought, returned to Er Razi's house, where he found the latter
cast down in the vestibule, with his beard tied and his eyes shut; and indeed, his colour was paled and his belly blown out and his limbs relaxed. So
he deemed him in truth dead and shook him; but he spoke not; and he took a knife and pricked him in the legs, but he stirred not. Then said Er
Razi, 'What is this, O fool?' And El Merouzi answered, 'Methought thou wast dead in very sooth.' Quoth Er Razi, 'Get thee to seriousness and leave
jesting.' So he took him up and went with him to the market and collected [alms] for him that day till eventide, when he carried him back to his
lodging and waited till the morrow..Now there was a ruined building hard by and he climbed up on to a high wall and gave not over clambering
hither and thither, of the excess of his carefulness, till his feet betrayed him and he slipped [and fell] to the bottom and died, whilst his companions
arose in the morning in health [and weal]. Now, if he had overmastered his corrupt (259) judgment and submitted himself to fate and fortune
fore-ordained, it had been safer and better [for him]; but he made light of the folk and belittled their wit and was not content to take example by
them; for his soul whispered him that he was a man of understanding and he imagined that, if he abode with them, he would perish; so his folly cast
him into perdition. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the man who was lavish of his house and his victual to one
whom he knew not".Awhile after this, there came two merchants to the king with two pearls of price and each of them avouched that his pearl was
worth a thousand dinars, but there was none who availed to value them. Then said the cook, 'God prosper the king! Verily, the old man whom I
bought avouched that he knew the quintessence of jewels and that he was skilled in cookery. We have made proof of him in cookery and have
found him the skilfullest of men; and now, if we send after him and prove him on jewels, [the truth or falsehood of] his pretension will be made
manifest to us.'.48. Haroun Er Reshid with the Damsel and Abou Nuwas dc.? ? ? ? ? My flower a marvel on your heads doth show, Yet homeless
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(237) am I in your land, I trow..It befell one day that the king's son came to me, after his father had withdrawn, and said to me, "Harkye, Ibn Nafil"
"At thy service, O my lord," answered I; and he said, "I would have thee tell me an extraordinary story and a rare matter, that thou hast never
related either to me or to my father Jemhour." "O my lord," rejoined I, "what story is this that thou desirest of me and of what kind shall it be of the
kinds?" Quoth he, "It matters little what it is, so it be a goodly story, whether it befell of old days or in these times." "O my lord," said I, "I know
many stories of various kinds; so whether of the kinds preferrest thou, and wilt thou have a story of mankind or of the Jinn?" "It is well," answered
he; "if thou have seen aught with thine eyes and heard it with thine ears, [tell it me."Then he bethought himself] and said to me, "I conjure thee by
my life, tell me a story of the stories of the Jinn and that which thou hast heard and seen of them!" "O my son," replied I, "indeed thou conjurest
[me] by a mighty conjuration; so [hearken and thou shalt] hear the goodliest of stories, ay, and the most extraordinary of them and the pleasantest
and rarest." Quoth the prince, "Say on, for I am attentive to thy speech." And I said, "Know, then, O my son, that.Then she folded the letter and
giving it to her slave-girl, bade her carry it to El Abbas and bring back his answer thereto. Accordingly, Shefikeh took the letter and carried it to the
prince, after the doorkeeper had sought leave of him to admit her. When she came in to him, she found with him five damsels, as they were moons,
clad in [rich] apparel and ornaments; and when he saw her, he said to her, "What is thine occasion, O handmaid of good?" So she put out her hand
to him with the letter, after she had kissed it, and he bade one of his slave-girls receive it from her. Then he took it from the girl and breaking it
open, read it and apprehended its purport; whereupon "We are God's and to Him we return!" exclaimed he and calling for ink- horn and paper,
wrote the following verses:.124. The Saint to whom God gave a Cloud to serve him and the Devout King cccclxxiii.When the king heard this,
drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for the candles. So they were lighted and he sat down on his couch and
seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him and said, "O king of the age and lord of the time and the day, extolled
be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath sent me unto thee, of His favour and beneficence, so I have informed
thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was never done of any of the kings before thee. As for women, God the
Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith, 'Verily, men who submit [themselves unto God] and women who
submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and obedient women and soothfast men and soothfast women [and
long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves humbly and women who order themselves humbly and charitable
men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who guard their privities and women who guard their privities [and
men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful, God hath prepared unto them forgiveness and a mighty
recompense]. (172).?STORY OF SELIM AND SELMA..So he abode in this employ, till he had sowed and reaped and threshed and winnowed,
and all was sheer in his hand and the owner appointed neither inspector nor overseer, but relied altogether upon him. Then he bethought himself
and said, '_I_* misdoubt me the owner of this grain will not give me my due; so I were better take of it, after the measure of my hire; and if he give
me my due, I will restore him that which I have taken.' So he took of the grain, after the measure of that which fell to him, and hid it in a privy
place. Then he carried the rest to the old man and meted it out to him, and he said to him, 'Come, take [of the grain, after the measure of] thy hire,
for which I agreed with thee, and sell it and buy with the price clothes and what not else; and though thou abide with me half a score years, yet shall
thou still have this wage and I will acquit it to thee thus.' Quoth the merchant in himself, 'Indeed, I have done a foul thing in that I look it without
his leave.'.? ? ? ? ? I am become, for severance from my loved one, Like a left hand, forsaken of the right..When El Melik ez Zahir heard
Muineddin's story, he marvelled thereat Then rose another officer and said, 'O lord, bear what befell me in bygone days..? ? ? ? ? Fawn of the
palace, knowst thou not that I, to look on thee, The world have traversed, far and wide, o'er many a hill and plain?
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